Council Draft Resolution
 
That [Council name] 

(i) Acknowledges the efforts that this Council has made to reduce greenhouse gas emissions and promote renewable energy;  

(ii) Further recognises
· that because small-scale renewable energy generation sites receive no guaranteed price certainty for the electricity they generate it is difficult for sites to finance new generation projects or expand existing ones  
· that enabling small-scale renewable energy generation sites (capacity below 5 megawatts) to export their electricity to an existing electricity supplier on fair terms would provide sites with a guaranteed income which can be used to expand existing projects or establish new ones 
· that very large financial setup and running costs involved in selling locally generated renewable electricity to local customers result in it being impossible for community-owned and run renewable electricity generators (‘community schemes’) to do so, 
· that requiring existing larger suppliers to work with community schemes to the sell the electricity they generate to local customers would mean local households, businesses and public services can access locally-generated, clean and affordable electricity 
· that revenues received by such community schemes that chose to become local renewable electricity providers could be used to help improve the local economy, local services and facilities and to reduce local greenhouse gas emissions
(iii) Notes that the Government-commissioned Net Zero Review, authored by Rt Hon Chris Skidmore and published on the Government’s website on the 14th January 2023, recommends that, “Government should commit to the Local Electricity Bill that would enable community energy projects to provide energy directly to local households and businesses.”

(iv) Accordingly resolves to support the Local Electricity Bill, currently supported by a cross-party group of 317 MPs; and 

(v) Further resolves to  
· inform the local media of this decision,
· write to local MPs, asking them to support the Bill, and
· write to the organisers of the campaign for the Bill, Power for People, (at Camden Collective, 5-7 Buck Street, London NW1 8NJ or info@powerforpeople.org.uk) expressing its support.
